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“For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.” Romans 11:36

March 2018

“Thy testimonies are very sure: holiness becometh thine house, O LORD, for ever.” (Psalm
93:5). Greetings from Western Australia in the precious name of the Lord Jesus Christ.

Good progress has been made this month in reaching areas of Geraldton with the glad
tidings of the Gospel. There was also a number of opportunities to speak with various people. Most
seem to exhibit an indifference toward religious matters in general, while others seem very much
confused concerning Jesus Christ and all that pertains to Him. It remains a blessing to know that
the Lord will dispel the darkness and enlighten the hearts and minds of His people. We also feel
blessed that the Lord was pleased to encourage us this month with visitors to the services, for which
we thank Him.

Bro. Norman in Port Moresby informed me that the recent earthquake in the Highlands of
Papua New Guinea resulted in considerable loss of life and much destruction. However, he was
able to confirm that none of our brethren near to the region were affected, although the area will be
isolated for some time due to landslides over the main roads. Your prayers for them are much
appreciated as the roads are repaired, and food and supplies can once again reach this area of the
Highlands.

Medical tests have confirmed that | have a cancer of the prostate. Further tests are ongoing,
as well as consultations with my specialist. Cyd and | greatly appreciate your prayers for our health.

Thank you once again for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and support for the
Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.

Love in Christ,
Frank James

News From The Homefront

During worship services, there are little boys who play across the street at a skate park. It seems to
be different groups of boys each Sunday. They are familiar with the Police Youth Centre (where we
meet) and come in saying they are thirsty and ask if they can get a drink of water. Frank tells them
that it's okay, but we are having church services. He tells them to let their parents know about the
services. Several times now, one of the boys says, “church?” as if they have never heard of such a
thing. It breaks our hearts. We pray for this community and that the Gospel would continue to go
forward, and that some of these boys and their families might attend services. God often works in
mysterious ways.

A friend in Christ, Cyd James

This mission is an integral and inseparable arm of Home Missionary Baptist Church, Mt. Morris, MI.



